Statement of the DPRK Delegation 

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Germany
(30th session of UPR Working Group, 08 May 2018)
Mr. President,

My delegation welcomes the delegation of Germany to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report elaborating its efforts and achievements made for the promotion and protection of human rights in the country since the 2nd cycle UPR in 2013.
1) However, we are concerned over continued human rights abuses in some areas of economic, social and cultural life.

2) We, therefore, recommend Germany; 

3) to eliminate discriminatory legislation and practices in health care and education systems as well as in labor market which discriminate and marginalize migrants and minorities and other specific groups of peoples in need of protection.  

4) to take further steps to prevent the recurrence of neo-Nazism and criminalize any acts of distorting history and instigating racism and xenophobia.  

5) to further commit and take appropriate action to fully end surveillance of individuals domestically or in collusion with foreign entities which violates particularly the right to privacy of people.
6) Thank you. 

